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Your response 

Question 1: Do you have any comments on 
proposed guidance around subsection 1 of 
section 368E of the Act – material likely to 
incite violence or hatred? 

We have two points: 

Firstly, the second sentence begins with a 
reference to “a protected group”. The meaning 
of the phrase is not immediately obvious. Might 
it therefore be replaced with “a group of people 
who share a protected characteristic”?   

Secondly, might the guidance in relation to the 
phrase “likely to incite” be expanded in terms 
which are the same as or similar to those 
already set out in OFCOM’s Broadcasting Code 
at section 3.1 and in the Guidance to Section 
Three?   

Question 2: Do you have any comments on 
proposed guidance around subsections 2 and 3 
of section 368E of the Act – prohibited 
material?  

Whilst the cross-references to the European 
legislation are helpful and indeed essential, we 
feel that it would also be of assistance to refer 
to the various domestic legislation through 
which the European requirements in relation to 
prohibited material have been implemented. 
For example, under the heading ‘Terrorism’, the 
proposed Guidance currently refers to Article 5 
of Directive (EU) 2017/541. The domestic 
definition is contained in section 1 of the 
Terrorism Act 2000, as OFCOM’s existing 
Guidance on Section Three of the Broadcasting 
Code correctly points out.   

Secondly, s368E(5)(c) refers to “other material 
that might impair the physical, mental or moral 
development of persons under the age of 18”.  
Despite the similarity between the wording of 
this section and section 1.1 of the Broadcasting 
Code (the only difference is that the latter refers 
to ‘seriously impair’ rather than ‘impair), 
paragraphs 5.14-16 of the proposed Guidance 
seem to correlate far more with rules 1.2-1.27 
of the Broadcasting Code. Given that S4C and 
many other broadcasters are also ODPS 
providers, might it also be possible for the 
proposed Guidance to confirm whether, and if 
so to what extent, rules 1.2-1.27 of the 
Broadcasting Code translate to paragraphs 5.14-
5.16 of the proposed Guidance?   



Question 3: Do you have any comments on 
proposed guidance around subsections 4 - 7 of 
section 368E of the Act – protection of 
under18s (specially restricted material)? 

Please would OFCOM confirm whether the 
guidelines have retrospective effect?   

Secondly, we believe that there is an error in 
paragraph 5.32 of the proposed Guidance in 
that, rather than state “adult responsible for a 
parent”, it should note “adult responsible for a 
child”.   

Question 4: Do you have any comments on any 
other part of the proposed guidance which is 
not explicitly set out in questions 1-3? 

No 

Question 5: Do you have any comments on the 
impact assessment in Annex 1, and any of the 
potential costs incurred (including any we have 
not identified)? 

No. S4C already provides content warnings 
together with a parental lock facility and 
selfdeclaration system.   


